November 19, 1975

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:
RE: LUTHERAN CAMPUS CENTRE, UNIVERSITY ENDOWMENT LANDS

It has come to our attention that the Lutheran Campus Centre may
not be able to continue functioning because of a large increase
in the lease rate for the land on which the centre stands.

In our initial organizing stages, the Lutheran Campus Centre
provided us with meeting space that could not be obtained anywhere
else on the U.B.C. campus. This was a much needed service and
certainly contributed to the fact that we are now a legally
certified union representing 1,200 T1ibrary and clerical workers

at the University of B.C.

We wish to lend our support to the Lutheran Campus Centre and urge
that every step be taken to allow them to continue the kind of
work they have carried on in the past.

Yours truly,

Ian Mackenzie
President
A.U.C.E. Local 1

cc: Mr. Bruce Curtis, Lutheran Campus Centre

IM/PS



